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May 15th 2020 – version 2
Dear Parents/Guardians

Following rapidly changing guidance, we are reissuing this letter as often as required. All amendments are in red. This letter is published on our website to ensure the message gets to all parents as rapidly as possible. Apologies if the tone of this letter is strict, we want to reassure everyone that we have considered all risks and are following all national guidance.
The Government has announced that primary schools in England will remain open for children of keyworkers and may open for children in Pre-reception, Reception, year 1 and year 6 from Monday June 1st. Classes are not to be more than 15 children. West Heslerton staff are currently discussing the safety of children and staff for school partially reopening. The following arrangements have been agreed. 
In order for us to make arrangements for the children’s return to school please read the following information and then email booking@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk with a yes or no response, sending a separate email for each child in the year groups above. Please put your child’s name as the subject in the email. We need a reply of yes or no for those children eligible to return. Do not send your child unless you have received an email confirming their place. Places need to be booked by Friday, May 22nd. If responses show that class sizes will exceed 15, it may be that part time schooling will be necessary. Thank you to those parents who have already been in touch to book or decline their child’s place.
Children in pre-reception, reception and year 1 will be taught in Badger Wood by Miss Milner, Miss Johnson and Mrs Taylor-Barber. Pupils and staff will be dedicated to this group and not mix with other groups in school.
Children in year 6 will be taught in Farthing Wood by Mrs Woodward and Mrs Wardell. Pupils and staff will be dedicated to this group and not mix with other groups in school.
Children of key workers in Year 2, 3, 4 and 5 will be taught in Keeper Wood and in the outdoor area by Miss Shackley and Mrs Triffitt on the days when they need to be in school. Pupils and staff will be dedicated to this group and not mix with other groups in school.
At the start of the day, children may be dropped off in the playground between 8.30am and 8.45am where a member of staff will be on duty but each parent may not wait in the playground. At the end of the day, children in KS2 will leave their classroom at 3.25pm to walk down to the village for collection. They will be reminded to socially distance during this walk. Children in KS1 will be in the playground at 3.30pm, 2m apart, for collection by parents who must remain 2m apart at all times, including whilst waiting beyond school gate. Only 1 parent per family should attend. All children should be collected by someone from their own household.
Children will socially distance as much as possible and spend break times and lunch times spread out in these groups. We are fortunate to have the outdoor space for this to be possible. No homework, books etc will be sent to/from school. Work set will be online to access should families wish to complete activities at home. This will reduce cross contamination. All children will wash hands regularly throughout the day. The school will be cleaned each day as per governmental guidance.

Please do not enter the school office for messages unless urgent. Please phone or use email communications.

Please do not send your child to school if they show any symptoms of ill health. Any child displaying symptoms in school will be isolated and will need to be collected immediately. Children and staff with symptoms of coronavirus will need to self-isolate for 7 days. This may impact on staffing levels and the provision we are able to offer. Current guidance states “When a child, young person or staff member develops symptoms compatible with coronavirus, they should be sent home and advised to self-isolate for 7 days. Their fellow household members should self-isolate for 14 days. All staff and students who are attending an education or childcare setting will have access to a test if they display symptoms of coronavirus, and are encouraged to get tested in this scenario. Where the child, young person or staff member tests negative, they can return to their setting and the fellow household members can end their self-isolation. Where the child, young person or staff member tests positive, the rest of their class or group within their childcare or education setting should be sent home and advised to self-isolate for 14 days. The other household members of that wider class or group do not need to self-isolate unless the child, young person or staff member they live with in that group subsequently develops symptoms.”
There is no routine after school club planned until September. If you need this facility before then please let us know the dates you require via the email below and we may open this if possible. We are currently guided not to open this to prevent groups mixing more than necessary.
We do not yet have any information regarding the availability of school meals. We will let parents know as soon as we have been informed.

We do not yet have any information regarding school transport. We will let parents know as soon as we have been informed.

For children not in these year groups, school work will continue to be published on the school website for completion at home until we hear otherwise. Please share this with your class teacher:

Miss Milner can be contacted for Badger Wood learning at bw@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk

Miss Shackley can be contacted for Keeper Wood learning at kw@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Mrs Woodward can be contacted for Farthing Wood learning at fw@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk
Mrs Wells can be contacted for support with any other aspect of school, please phone school and 
leave a message on the answerphone. Alternatively please email admin@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk.
We hope that we will all be together at school again before too long. In the meantime take care and keep safe.

Yours sincerely,

Rachel Wells
Headteache[image: image4.jpg]
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“Children are at the centre of all we do”
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“The school’s work to promote pupil’s personal development and welfare is outstanding”


OfSTED inspection, February 2019
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